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MINUTES OF STONY CREEK ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE BOARD

REGULAR MEETING -- TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2016
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board was called to order at 7:30pm on Tuesday, February 2, 2016, at Willoughby Wallace Library by Dan Bullard, President.  

Executive Board:
Present:
Dan Bullard, President 

Jake Greenvall





Christine Chiocchio

Greg Ames, Treasurer





Ted Ells



Nick Fischer, Tax Collector





Sam Kirby


Mark Richter 






Josh Brooks






Jim Walker



Absent:

Sandy Fischer, Mike Infantino, Bob Babcock

Public:


8 members of the public

Minutes:

· Board Edits to Minutes of January 5, 2016:
· First Page: Minutes: “Board Edits to Minutes of December 1, 2015.”
· Motion made by Ted Ells, seconded by Jim Walker to approve the minutes of January 5, 2016 with the above edits. All approved.
Legacy Theater Appeal:

· Motion made by Jim Walker, seconded by Jake Greenvall and approved to move the Legacy Theater appeal up on the agenda. 
· (Please see the attached statement read aloud by Sam Kirby)

· Sam Kirby, Jake Greenvall, and Greg Ames plan to meet with the neighbors Monday February 8th. 

· Joan Johnson (plaintiff), Eleanor Stach (plaintiff) and Linda Reed (plaintiff’s representative) believed there were several things in Sam Kirby’s report that were not accurate. 

· Sam Kirby’s statement was sent to the plaintiffs for their review at 1:30pm today and the plaintiffs did not have a chance to review, or provide comments, until approximately 5:00pm. 

· Plaintiffs were told at their last meeting as a group that Sam Kirby would be delivering a simple statement, not the other elements he included in the statement attached. 

· There are a few inaccuracies, one, the Judges name is not listed, and two, Rob Alling is not listed as a plaintiff.
Treasurer’s Report:

· Greg Ames presented the monthly report. Motion by Josh Brooks and seconded by Sam Kirby to approve the Treasurer’s report for audit.  All approved.
· Board would like to thank Phil Brencher and Sue Rocco for all their work on the Christmas Tree at Memorial Triangle. 

· Dan Bullard would like to thank Andy DaRos for taking care of snow removal on January 23. 
December 1, 2015

General Fund – Checking

Cash on Hand General Fund (Checking)


1/1/16


$44,152.79

PLUS


Deposit Tax Receipts





LESS



Bills approved for payment


1/2/16


($365.00)


Transfer to Money Market Account

1/28/16

($30,000.00)


Cash on Hand- Checking 



2/1/16


$13,787.79

Money Market Account

Cash on Hand





1/1/16


$9,512.07

PLUS



Interest received Dec. 31


1/31/16

$2.42


(Int. Rate 0.30%)



Transfer from checking account


1/28/16

$30,000.00




LESS









________

Cash on Hand – Money Market Account


2/1/16


$39,514.49

Total Assets January 1, 2016






$53,302.28
· Greg Ames presented bills to be paid, totaling $467.01.  Motion by Jim Walker and seconded by Mark Ritcher to pay the bills presented. All approved.

· To: Meagan M. DeJesus

For: Services during January
 

$225.00
· To: Greg Ames


For: Reimbursement for Postage
 
$15.68
· To: Phil Brencher

For: Christmas Tree



$226.33
· TOTAL









$467.01
Tax Collector:  
· Collected one of the two long term delinquent properties. 
Legal & Zoning:  

· Planning & Zoning Agenda: nothing to report in Stony Creek. 
· Zoning Board of Appeals Agenda: nothing to report in Stony Creek. 
· (Please see the attached proposed revisions to the attendance policy in the By-Laws, presented by Ted Ells). 

· Discussion: 

· Attendance: Current By-Laws state 3 consecutive absences or 4 total (including Regular and Special meetings) constitutes removal from the board. Special meetings are important and Board members should feel obligated to attend such meetings despite how often. 
· Tardiness: current By-Laws state role call is the first rule of order. Board suggests using good judgment for tardiness as we have done, either postponing the start of the meeting 5-10 minutes, or simply marking someone absent. 

· Motion made by Josh Brooks, seconded by Jim Walker to table this discussion. All approved. 
· Josh Brooks reported that the Rules & Ordinances committee of the RTM met on January 22 and approved the ordinance for the Village District unanimously. It now goes to the RTM on February 10 for approval and then the First Selectman for appointing of the Architectural Review Board. Two of five people on the Architectural Review Board will be residents of Stony Creek. Josh does not think anyone from the Stony Creek Executive Board needs to be at the RTM meeting on February 10. 
Police & Traffic:  

· Christine Chiocchio reported for Mike Infantino, chair, that he and Sean Scanlon are working on the crosswalk signs for School Street. He is planning to have the Police come to our April meeting to discuss summer coverage and concerns. 
· There was an accident on Rt. 146 near School Street, recently. 
Maintenance:  

· No Report. 
· (Please see the attached Letter from a concerned citizen). Sam Kirby to address citizen’s concern. 

· If anyone would like to be responsible for filling the doggy bags, Jake Greenvall is happy to hand off the responsibility. 

· Sam Morris, citizen, lives across from the Fife & Drum Corp building and the sidewalk does not get plowed by Andy DaRos. According to Dan Bullard, this has been an issue in the past and Andy’s machine is too large for the sidewalk in that area. Dan stated he would ask Andy DaRos to clear this area if possible. 

· Citizens should be reminded of the snow removal contract and what areas are included. Map is attached. 

Administration:  

· No report. 
New Business: 
· Treasurer handed out a draft budget to board members to make edits for the 2016-2017 year, to discuss at the next meeting. 
· Ted Ells would like to invite Ted Kennedy to a meeting as it was beneficial to have Sean Scanlon come and discuss what is going on at the state level. 

· Jim Walker presented an unanswered email from Nelson Bogart on January 8 to Dan Bullard, Ted Ells and himself wondering why Nelson did not receive a response. Dan Bullard will follow up on this email tomorrow. 
Motion made by Sam Kirby, seconded by Jim Walker to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:36pm. All approved
Respectfully Submitted,

Meagan M. DeJesus, Secretary

The next meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board will be held on Tuesday, March 1, 2016 at 7:30pm at the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library. 
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